Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Department of Transport and Regional Services

CASA
Supplementary Budget Estimates 2000-2001, (30 May 2001)


Question: 
CASA 36

Topic: 
Counselling of Mr Toller

Hansard Page/Written Question on Notice: 286

Senator O’Brien asked:  
I am not sure who should answer this. Maybe the minister will want to answer it. Is it appropriate for the apparent counselling of Mr Toller to have been incidental to a meeting between Mr McAlister and Mr Toller at the National Convention Centre in July 2000?  Has that matter been commented upon within the organisation or by government?

Senator Macdonald replied: I will refer that to the board. I think they would be the correct people to respond to that.
Answer:

As noted at page 6 of the Sherman report, the conversation held between Mr Toller and Mr McAlister at the National Convention Centre on 3 July 2000 was considered by both parties to be informal counselling in relation to the Brindabella incident. 

Furthermore, the Sherman report also notes the following – 

William McAlister was Area Manager of the NSW CASA Country Area and had responsibility for audits conducted at Canberra Airport.  In his statement dated 3 November 2000, he says –

I knew I would be at the National Convention centre on 3rd July 2000 and I knew Mick Toller would also be in attendance.  At the convention centre, on the 3rd July 2000 I approached Mick Toller and asked if I could see him.  I advised him CASA had conducted an audit of Brindabella Airlines where a note had been found regarding unserviceability of an aircraft…’

It is a matter for the Officer providing the informal counselling to decide an appropriate location for the counselling to occur. 
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